New rail investment in your area

I received this letter from the Department for Transport:

I am writing to inform you about new rail investment that we are supporting
to improve journeys for passengers and support the economy in the Reading
area.

Passenger numbers have more than doubled since privatisation of the railways
20 years ago and our country’s railways need to adapt to cope with this and
future demands. This includes investing in new stations, new services and
upgrades across the country.

As you may be aware, we announced £20m for a second round of the New Stations
Fund in 2016, following the success of the first £20m round, which has
already delivered passenger benefits in South Wales, the East Midlands, the
South West and South East through new stations. We have funded this
competition to improve journeys for passengers, and create new leisure,
training, employment and business opportunities, by supporting the delivery
of new and fully accessible stations.

Reading Borough Council applied to the New Stations Fund to deliver the new
Reading Green Park station. Following the evaluation of all of the
applications we received, I am delighted to inform you that we will be
supporting this new station. This means that the new Reading Green Park
station will be benefiting passengers and opening up access to new rail
journeys in the South East from March 2020 at the latest.

Our priority is to deliver improved journeys for rail passengers across the
country, and we look forward to this station providing real benefits to the
Reading area.

Yours sincerely

Paul Maynard MP


http://www.government-world.com/new-rail-investment-in-your-area/

